Olney Lions Club and Foundation
Notes 07/10/2018
The quest speaker for the July meeting was from Brooke Grove Retirement Village in Olney. She pointed out numerous volunteer possibilities that they have, for details see their web site, http://www.bgf.org/brooke-grove 

KL Dave brought up the need for two volunteers: Someone to replace Clark Kendell as the person who gets speakers for meetings (we already have one for September). Clark said it is not a lot of work, he looks around for people who might be of interest to the club and gets suggestions from the membership. We also need someone to coordinate the monthly meetings (not including Charter Night and the Holiday Party). This person would send out the meeting reminder one week ahead of each meeting, collect the responses and send the head count to MCC. Please contact Dave if you can help with one of these jobs. Dave asked whether the members present wanted to have the picnic at Steve’s house. The consensus was to skip it this year, a lot of people are out of town in August. 

The board meeting took place afterwards. Present: Dave Kepner (KL), Brian Bailey, Bill Jones (Sec), Maggie McCready, Fred Silver, Joe DeCicco. There was not a quorum, so no votes were taken. 

Dave brought up the subject of procuring a credit card reader, primarily for use at the golf tournament and pancake breakfast. He brought up objections that Larry had expressed, and other members discussed benefits. Dave will send out a summary of the discussion and ask for an email vote. All members present were in favor of doing it for one year to try it out. 

Dave will book Montgomery Country Club for our September through December meetings. The board can discuss other possibilities for next year. 

The meeting was adjourned. 
